CITY OF PORT LAVACA

ol
PORT COMMISSION MEETING: JANUARY 16, 2024
DATE: 1.08.2024
TO: PORT COMMISSION BOARD MEMBERS  CC: JIM RUDELLAT, HARBOR MASTER
FROM: JODY WEAVER, INTERIM CITY MANAGER

SUBJECT: GLO CEPRA GRANT (HARBOR OF REFUGE)

On Thursday, January 4, Jim and | met with Abigail Richardson and Kevin Frenzel with the General Land Office to kick-off
the CEXPRA (Coastal Erosion Planning & Response Act) grant we received for the engineering for the shoreline
protection projects at the Harbor of Refuge (east shoreline of the old landfill site, east shoreline of the peninsula {Tract
11) and the shoreline south of the mitigation area.

The first step is to receive and execute the contract between the City and the State of Texas for this grant. Ms.
Richardson is the GLO project manager for this grant and she will begin working on the contract language.

The step following this will be to execute an engineering agreement with Mott McDonald for these projects.

The total funds required are $688,000. $412,800 is CEPRA funds, $200,000 are funds granted from the Matagorda Bay
Mitigation Fund and $75,200 from the General Fund.



